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MONEY, MONEY, MONEY 
 

¶ The Cityôs annual audit for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2019 was received at 
the February Council meeting.  Once again, the City received a clean bill of health from an independent 
CPA firm who specializes in reviewing City finances.   

 

¶ The City has received the Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in Financial Reporting from the 
Government Finance Officers Association.  The annual audit or Certified Annual Financial  Report is 
posted on the Cityôs web page under the Department/Finance tabs.  These achievements reflect on the 
quality staff we have and have had through the years.  Kudos to our Finance staff past and present! 

 

¶ Finance Director Josie Carrizales has issued the Cityôs annual Budget calendar (FY 2020-21) and it   

is posted on the City Web site. Initial steps of this process include Council determining its goals, and    
then staff drafting a budget for review. The first budget draft will include the operations budget and   
Capital Improvements Project budget.  These will include plans for street projects and major equipment 
purchases  will be several public meetings and hearings during July and August.  The goal is to adopt the 
new budget by the end of August so it is well in place come October 1, the start of the new fiscal year. 

 

¶ The cancellation of the Cityôs May election will save the City approximately $3,000.  Each of the three 
candidates up for re-election, Mayor Suzanne de Leon, Councilmember Stephan Lara, and recently 
appointed Councilmember Gloria Cantu, drew no opponents.  

 
   
 WHOôS THE BOSS -   BOSS BEAUTY MAKEUP ACADEMY!! 

 

 
What a turn-out is was for the newest business in Balcones Heights!!   
 
Boss Beauty Makeup Academy in the Northpoint Shopping Center 
on Fredericksburg Road!  More than 100 excited fans lined up hours 
before the official ribbon-cutting, anxious to find out more.  One of 
our residents chimed in on Facebook that wondered what this store 
could do to improve his looks at age 74!   
 

Welcome to Balcones Heights, Boss Beauty!!  
 

4535 Fredericksburg Rd., Suite 223 
 

https://www.bossbeautymakeupacademy.com/  

 
 

COMMUNITY FAIR - Mark your calendar for the first ever Balcones Heights Community Fair! The event will         
be held at the Balcones Heights Justice Center on May 2, 2020 from 11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.  You will have the  
opportunity to learn more about new and exciting projects planned for your City.  Come enjoy food, fun and friendship!  
Find more Information on page 6. 
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             (City Administratorôs message continued from page 1) 
 
 

Your City Council and City staff are undertaking several planning initiatives that focus on 
both short and long-term planning. These plans focus on everything from operations, 
short and long-term capital needs, and how to best bring about major transformation 
along Fredericksburg Road.    
 

 
 
 
 
 

There are three components of this planning:  
 

1. The Cityôs Strategic Plan  
2. The Cityôs Comprehensive Land Use Plan, commonly referred to The Master Plan  
3. The Cityôs Branding Initiative 
 

For several months, City Council has been very involved in strategic planning for your city.   The goals of the 
strategic plan include revisiting the Cityôs 2009 Master Plan. This plan is incredibly detailed.  Its primary goal was 
to provide City leadership with a road map to where the City wants to be and wants to look like in the future:  an    
urban, regional hub of commercial and residential activity in the greater San Antonio metropolitan   area.  
 

As we all know, ñthe best laid planséò  Things change.  Anticipated plans and/or funding evaporate, regional goals/
plans change or are discarded.   The Cityôs Master Plan is more than 10-years old. After a decade, it was agreed 
that it was time to revisit the plan and determine, what, if anything had changed, and what does the City want to do 
about it.  The City has engaged Mitchell Planning Group to work with the city, its leaders, and its residents to review 
the Cityôs master plan.  This will likely include the rewriting of certain sections of our zoning code.   
 

Updates on how you and your neighbors may participate in this review process will appear in future           
newsletters, on the Cityôs web site, and on Facebook. You can go to the City website home page and sign up to   
receive the newsletter electronically. 
 

In February, Council and staff also kicked off the Cityôs Branding initiative. ñBrandingò  is  how the City would like to 
be known throughout the region, the Cityôs image if you will, outside the City. This will be the image we 
want to be known for.  When you think of great brands, many come to mind-old and new.  For example, 
McDonaldôs has the golden arches, Whataburger has a gigantic W, and the Pearl complex is known for 
its food-centric culture, high-end apartment living and a world-class hotels on the San Antonio River. 
Some may question that Balcones Heights is not McDonalds, is not Whataburger.  The City is not a 
product.   However, as Lorenzo Nastasi, the Cityôs Economic Development Director, pointed out  
during the branding ñdiscoveryò workshop, the City IS A PRODUCT.  It is trying sell businesses on moving here, it is 
trying to attract new residents to live here. So, let us do a little dreaming and put out a grand vision for the future! 
 

CODE COMPLIANCE 
 

¶ Please join me in welcoming the Cityôs new code compliance officer Luther Perez.   Luther joined the City 
on March 2, 2020.  (See more about Luther on page 5)  

 

¶ Code compliance is designed to enhance the  safety of properties and structures within the City.  Public 

safety is of paramount importance to each and every one of us.  Additional benefits of code compliance 
include improved curb appeal and stability in property values.  Curb appeal, and public safety are crucial 
to attracting new businesses and residents to our community.    

 

¶ This past year the City had to demolish a single-family home. The decision was reached only after it was 

determined that the structure was no longer suitable for habitation and was a danger to the person and 
animals living there.   

 

¶ Code Compliance and other staff will work with you and your neighbors.  The City has access to several 
non-profit partners that exist to help those who need help in maintaining their properties.  If you, or one of 
your neighbors, cannot maintain your property due to hardships, illness, or other reasons, please let us 
know!  We can connect you to these partners who may be able to offer you the assistance you need.  For 
more information, contact Luther Perez at lperez@bhtx.gov or Janet Thelen jthelen@bhtx.gov or  

 

Please feel free to contact me if you would like any additional information or have any questions.  dharris@bhtx.gov 
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mailto:jthelen@bhtx.gov
mailto:dharris@bhtx.gov


 

 

     April 1: Census Day! 

 
Balcones Heights, along with every 
other city in the Country, has been 
asked to help inform the public 
about the upcoming 2020 Census.   
 

A Complete Count Committee has 
been formed to help educate our residents and we are 
here to assist if you need help.  There will be three ways 
to fill out the Census:  you can mail, phone, or send your 
information online. Also stations will be set up at libraries 
for the public to use.  (The Westfall Library located at 
6111 Rosedale Ct, San Antonio, TX 78201 is the closest 
library to our neighborhood), Federal funding is tied to 
the Census and it is important to get an accurate 
count.  Funding provides health care, core services such 
as road paving and education, and also determines how 
many Congressional districts States will have. 
 

Households have begun receiving official Census       
Bureau mail with detailed information on how to respond 
to the 2020 Census online, by phone, or by mail.  See 
information below. 
 

If you want to volunteer to help with our local Complete 
Count Committee please contact Chair Lamar Gillian at       
210-875-1281 or lgillian@bhtx.gov. 
 

Your Data is Safe!!! 

mailto:lgillian@bhtx.gov


 

 

Welcome Boss Beauty Makeup Academy! 

 

Balcones Heights ñOfficers of the Monthò 
ñThe Detective Teamò  

Richard ñDeanò Martin, CID Commander Lt. Kenneth Ortiz, Sgt. Rudy Acu¶a, 

Cpl. Matthew  Moncivais , Cpl. Stanley Smith, Chief John Jahanara  

 

Balcones Heights Mayor and City Council presented  
Baskin Elementary School Students, Principal Valerie 
Garcia, and PTA President Coral Lising a Proclamation 
for the Read Across America National Celebration! 

To make sure you get the most up-to-date information - please visit the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) website. Use these 

tips below to help you stay healthy and help prevent the spread of the virus.  We will put any new information on our City website 

bhtx.gov and on Facebook -  https://www.facebook.com/BalconesHeights/  


